SIR CHAPTER 169 
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES   Date  10/10/2023

CALL TO ORDER:   Big SIR, Jim Hiney called the meeting to order at  10:05 am 

ATTENDING: Paul Deh; Ed Dorn; Jim Forden; Ted Fox; Jim Hiney; Bernie Hollenbeck; Nick Lopez; Douglas Nowlin; Luis Rodriquez; Ernie Sopp

GUESTS: Scott Hollenbeck

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: MSC as submitted 

BIG SIR:  Jim Hiney: 1) Reminded that the Board will soon need to negotiate a catering contract with Pardinis for the upcoming year.  Bernie Hollenbeck offered to handle that effort. 
2) Jim then raised questioned whether our Chapter dues structure should be revisited in the expectation that the State offices of SIR may be increasing our quarterly assessment rate along with a potential increase in the luncheon cost.  Following a brief discussion of this issue, it was the consensus of the Board members that any future consideration of the dues structure should be deferred until we a more accurate understanding of these costs.

LITTLE SIR:  Ernie Sopp reported: 1) Bernie Hollenbeck will be providing the program at today’s luncheon. They will be sharing with us, the sensitive elegance of the interment in the Washington National Cemetery of Bernie’s brother Neil,who had served with remarkable recognition in the Army. Bernie would be assisted in the presentation by  Scott, a second one his sons. 
2}  Dr. Saul Sandoval, President of Fresno State University will be the speaker at next month’s meeting and Bullard Talent has agreed to perform once more at our luncheon in December to which the ladies will be invited.

SECRETARY REPORT:  The project to create a single detailed Roster for SIR 169 is progressing with personal data on 110 of 167 members now entered into the file.  Additionally, Bernie has been able to assign ID numbers to all of our Active Members and an effort is underway to secure photos of all for the Directory. A big thank you to all who have been working on the project.


TREASURY REPORT:  Nick Lopez reported that after addressing expenditures of $ 2,284.41 for the month, against an accumulated income of $ 11,106.93, there is a balance of $ 8,722.52 in the Chapter account.  Together with the Petty Cash on hand, there is a total of $8,822.52 available to the Chapter. MSC to accept the Treasury Report as submitted.

[bookmark: _Hlk508719057]ACTIVITIES:  Ed Dorn reported: 1) The Golf Championship for our Chapter has been completed with the following results:  Low Gross was won by Michael Carrera at a score of 223 with 2nd place won by Leonard Lovato at 237.  Tied for 3rd low net were:  Jackie Lovato, Ray Montag and Cliff Rayley. In the Low Net competition, there was a 1rst play tie at 211 shot by Dave Dinsdale and Duane Oberquell.  These men were followed in 2nd place by James Crain and Jackie Lovato.  Leonard Lovato scored 214 and placed 3rd. 2)  The SIRS Diners meet on 10/11 and will be at Yosemite Falls Restaurant. Couples Night Out is going to do something quite different this month by going to the Table Mountain Casino for Sunday buffet brunch on the 15th. Date Night will be going to the 5 Restaurant on the 18th.

MEMBERSHIP: As Membership Chairman, Jim Hiney announced that he has a new application for Michael Tolbert, who was a professor at Fresno State.  MSC to approve for induction.  Brief discussion followed with the recognition that with today’s induction of Tolbert, we will have brought in 8 new members since our merger.


SUNSHINE REPORT:  Bernie reported that Ed Hansen is recuperating at the San Juaquin Rehab facility and that Board Member Ted Fox is on the mend following shoulder surgery. 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  Nothing new to report.

NEW BUSINESS:  To give the Board a better basis for dealing with our current financial health, Big SIR, Jim Hiney requested that our Treasurer, Nick Lopez, develop a summary of the previous 12 months financial statements.  Nick will do this for review at our next meeting




ADJOURNMENT:  11:05 am 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Jim Forden, Secretary

	



